ALL SAINTS, HASSOP (DE45 1NS) and ENGLISH MARTYRS, BAKEWELL (DE45 1DA)

Fr. Hugh Davoren CSSp

(Spiritans/Holy Ghost Fathers)

Tel: 01629 640241 e-mail: all.saints.church@btconnect.com Website: www.allsaintshassop.org

Sacrament of Reconciliation:

Safeguarding Representative:

Anthony Howlings

Mobile no. 079 6430 2577

c/o all.saints.church@btconnect.com

Saturday evenings: Hassop/Bakewell: 5.30 p.m.

Hassop/Bakewell on request.

Week commencing Sunday, 17th February 2019

Treek commencing bunday, 27 1 cbidary 2025						
Saturday	16 th	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Parishioners	6 th Sunday	
Sunday	17 th	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Jim Fortune RIP (M H)	of Ordinary Time	
Monday			Feria			
Tuesday		NO	Feria			
Wednesday	20 th	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	Family Intention (A B G)	Feri8a	
Thursday	21 st	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	Deacon John RIP (E H)	Feria	
Friday	22 nd	11.00 a.m.	Adoration	Marie Sheehy (N F)	Feria	
		11.30 a.m.	Hassop	Marie Sheerly (NT)		
Saturday	23 rd	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Parishioners	7 th Sunday	
Sunday	24 th	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Sheila Allan RIP (C T K)	of Ordinary Time	

Ministries 23 rd /24 th	Readers	E. Ministers	Welcomers	Flowers	
Bakewell 6.15 p.m.	j. Bermingham, V. Dooley	K. Benson	V. Dooley	C. Rider	
Hassop 10.00 a.m.	Young people	J. Hespe, J. Peel	T&M Martin	C. Kilbride	
Counters	ers 17 th Feb: NFTC		24 th Feb: CABG		

"We accomplish in our lifetime only a fraction of God's work. Nothing we do is complete. No statement says all that could be said. No prayer fully expresses our faith. No confession brings perfection. No programme accomplishes the Church's mission. We plant seeds we water seeds – we lay foundations. We may never see the end results – we are ministers, not messiahs. "[St Oscar Romero]

Diary of the Month

17th Racial Justice Sunday

21st Liturgy meeting in presbytery at 7.00pm

24th Last Sunday – Family Mass c/o Sarah and Christine: please help them to prepare by replying to emails.

26th St Vincent de Paul meeting after Mass in Bakewell

As we look towards March:-

1st World Day of Prayer – Friday, 1st March 2019, 2.30pm at Bakewell Methodist Church. Join about 3 million people in prayer in over 120 countries and islands. Further information from Linda Brooks

2 – 3rd Financial Review (requested by Diocese)

6th **ASH WEDNESDAY**: we'll have two Masses. Please prepare for the distribution of Ashes.

15th Family Fast Day (*CAFOD* envelopes to be given out) The Liturgy Committee meets next Thursday evening: if you have any suggestions to offer, please give them to Juliet (Secretary) or Fr Hugh. Also, if you have any suggestions for our Lent Jars this year, please let us know.

St Barnabas' Cathedral Nottingham celebrates its 175th Anniversary this year (25 years younger than Hassop church!) and the plans are to have a flower festival in June with *every* parish contributing some display in the Cathedral. Hopefully, our flower arrangers will accept this invitation and challenge even to do something for the occasion ... and, yes, Nottingham is very far away!

Last Wednesday Sarah Carter and Fr Hugh attended the enlarged Deanery PPC. The attendance was poor so that still looking for participants. It would be a wonderful chance indicates something. Sarah's thoughts on the evening are attached so that all can have an idea of where we are going

100 Club winners last Sunday were M Gillan, J Garamszegi, N Harney, B McDermott and K Short. Numbers are going down AGAIN and Mick Allsop is looking for new members. Don't be afraid to join – it's good fun.

Last Monday evening we had what was the final meeting re the future of our Bakewell church. Thanks go to the 17 people who attended and to those who sent apologies for absence. Bill McDermott, Mike Watkiss, Juliet Peel and John Hespe all kindly agreed to help Fr Hugh in the preparations for the transition to a new arrangement in Bakewell. During this meeting, a few people raised the question of "risks" in continuing to use the Bakewell church believing that we may be placing ourselves and visitors at serious risk if we continue to keep it open until mid-year.

In the light of these possible risks leading to a serious situation (like an explosion), Fr Hugh had to consult the Diocese and their reply is that we must be ready to cease bring your palms of last/previous years so that we can using the Bakewell church immediately. We will now have to come up with a more immediate plan and this will mean having the weekend Masses only in Hassop until we find a suitable arrangement in Bakewell. Obviously, some people will be upset with this unexpected decision but, because of the discussion last Monday evening, Fr Hugh was duty bound to consult with the Diocese and is as surprised as you are with their reply. This past week we have actively been in touch with the Methodist Church in Bakewell and the Friends' Meeting House to enquire about a future arrangement for Saturday evening Masses at 6.00pm with **no** first Sunday 'switch-over'.

> **Rev. Adrian Perry** is the Methodist minister in Bakewell and a gifted musician. He is going ahead with plans to launch the WILDFIRE musical in summer 2019 -

> possibly 6 – 7th June. Rehearsals have begun already! He is for some of our young parishioners to get involved with something ecumenical and enjoyable at the same time. If you need Adrian's contact details, ask Juliet or Fr Hugh.

> Sick and Housebound: Margaret Taberner, Patricia Turner, Shirley Plant, Mary McNulty, Rosaline Varnes, Mary Howlings and all the sick of the parish and our families including Carol (Fr Hugh's sister-in-law)

Anniversaries: - We pray this week especially for Anthony Culshaw, Jim Fortune & John Williams (Jill's Father and Uncle) and all others known to us. May their souls rest in peace.

Last Sunday's collection: Envelopes £125.00 Loose Plate Bakewell: £28.65 Hassop: £41.85 Total £195.50 One parishioner offered their annual parish support of £200.00 and there was one Lexus supermarket trolley token which we tried to auction for £5.00 but nobody would buy it.

Gift Aid Envelopes are available in both churches for use by parishioners and visitors. Please use!